
Mason Neck Citizens Association 
Monthly Board Meeting 
Cranford Methodist Church  

November 5,  2014 
 

Attendees: 

Officers  Board of Directors  

Hillary Clawson (absent) President Adam Dameron  Marvin Miller 

Sergio Diaz-Briquets Vice President         Michael Devlin (absent Missy Salisbury 

Dick Kennedy  Secretary Lucia Ferguson (absent) 
 

Bruce Scott 

Bob Lee (absent) Treasurer  Rick Hutson  Peter Weyland  

 
Vice President Sergio called the meeting to order at 7:32 and the following were 
discussed: 
 
Minutes from October: Motion to approve passed (Marvin/Bruce) 
 
Candidates Night: Discussion of reasons for the low turnout--off-year election, no 
pressing issues, MNCA perhaps not sufficiently communicating its successes to the 
community. 
 
Meadowood barn renaming: The Friends of Meadowood did not take a position. 
Letters from Hilary and the CofC have been sent to Senator Kaine. Noted that the 
renaming would apply only to one part of the Meadowood facility. 
 
USO/Warriors in Transition: Interested in a visit to Mason Neck State Park, possibly 
as many as 30, but could be put off until spring because it is now November and 
getting cold. 
 
Attack on Great Marsh Trail: One Board member reported being attacked on the 
trail by a heavy-set woman wielding a stick. The member escaped w/o injury, and 
the woman--who has mental problems--was apprehended by the police. 
 
Welcome to Mason Neck Kiosk inauguration:  Took place on Nov. 1. 
 
 N. VA Regional Park Authority meeting: Adam attended. More hiking trails are 
planned for the areas along Old Colchester, also a pavilion. 
 
Cub Scouts food pickup this Saturday: Reminder to leave bags of food out. 
 
Next Board Meeting: Wednesday, Dec.3, at 7:30 PM . 
 
Meeting Adjourned: Motion passed to adjourn at  8:10 (Marvin/Bruce) 


